
Our Ref: 203  

March 2025 
 
 

Freedom of Information Act Request 

Under the Freedom of Information Act, I would like to request the following information:  
 

Dear Doncaster and Bassetlaw Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust, 

This is a Freedom of Information request for information relating to the letter this summer 

from Dame Emily Lawson and Vin Diwaker, to all trust executives and COOs, asking them to 

confirm “that [they] plan to adopt the NHS FDP in the next two years”. 

 

Source: https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.digitalhe

alth.net%2F2024%2F08%2Fnhs-england-says-trusts-must-start-using-fdp-within-two-

years%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cd.wraith%40nhs.net%7C9cbcf7a1bc30401c0afb08dd6b134a42

%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638784452796867474%7CUnkno

wn%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMi

IsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JwFDFG5bJwAvJe76yXcZN

3kxgL8kPSunSu%2B7W%2Fj2zuU%3D&reserved=0 

 

I would like to see all emails, documents, attachments, and any other forms of response 

relating to this request between Doncaster and Bassetlaw Teaching Hospitals NHS 

Foundation Trust and the two senior NHS officials. 

 

We do not hold any information in respect of this request 

 

It is public information that you have been asked to inform the NHS when you “envisage 

adopting already available nationally commissioned local Products”. 

 

I would like to know when specifically you plan to start adopting the FDP and who you are 

naming as lead (as is requested in the letter)? 

 

I would also like to know what your plans are for how you will maximise the benefits of the 

Federated Data Platform to deliver better joined-up care for their patients within the next 

two years (again, asked of you in the above mentioned letter)? 

We are currently investigating the use of the FDP at DBTH. The lead is the Head of Analytical Services 

 

If you are not satisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to request an 

internal review. Requests for an internal review should be submitted within 40 working days 

from the date of this response, and should be addressed to d.wraith@nhs.net. 

  

If you remain dissatisfied after the internal review, you have the right to appeal to the 
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Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO). The ICO can be contacted at: 

  

Information Commissioner's Office 

 Wycliffe House 

 Water Lane 

 Wilmslow 

 Cheshire 

 SK9 5AF 

 Tel: 0303 123 1113 

 Website: https://ico.org.uk/make-a-complaint/ 
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